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10 Oct. 06

Press Statement 
Statement of the Statistician-General, Mr. Pali Lehohla-Venue: Cape Town; Radisson Hotel    
Stats SA has to date conducted two censuses – in 1996 and 2001- and would have conducted the third census today, 10 October 2006. 

This, however, was postponed to 2011 to give the organisation the time to plan and develop skills and capacity to conduct a successful census. In its stead, Stats SA will in February 2007 conduct what it calls the Community Survey. 

Pali Lehohla, the Statistician-Genera of Stats SA on the occasion of introducing the Community Survey at a function held in Cape Town, said: “Ten years may not sound like a long time and; yet today we gather here to remember that 10 years ago South Africa for the first time conducted a completely non-racial census in a free democratic country.”

Mr. Lehohla said the legacy of apartheid is still pervasive today as the country struggles to produce people with a passion for mathematics and statistics.

These censuses generated a variety of demographic and socio-economic information that policy-makers and others could use and have a much more informed understanding of the South African society. 

The Statistician-General said that census taking is always an enormous undertaking. He explained that on average, the country was divided into 79 000 Enumeration Areas (EA’s) for the purpose of getting a count of each and every household in the country.  

However, the magnitude of carrying out censuses weighed heavily on the capacity of the organisation to deliver on other core areas, as most of the professionals were being drawn to assist during the census peak time.  

Key lessons from Census 1996 and 2001 had pointed to the need to allocate sufficient time to planning and to develop the requisite skills and capacities in practice for the successful implementation of the census.

After much discussion it was decided to postpone the conducting of the 2006 census to 2011 and to do a large sample survey that will collect social, demographic and economic data at municipal level across the country. The data collected through the new survey would assist different spheres of society and government with planning, policy evaluation and monitoring.   

Community Survey 2007 is the name of the mini census. It is the first of its kind in the country. A pilot to test the questionnaire and the methodology for this survey was conducted earlier this year with the main survey set to get going in February 2007. Part of the plan is that the Community Survey 2007 will also be used as a training ground for Census 2011.  
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